
My name is Gracie Lazenby, and I’m the Community Liaison Officer for Warwickshire on Severn Trent’s new 
Mains Renewal programme. As part of this initiative, we’ll be replacing 870 miles of mains pipe across our 
regions to help secure a reliable water future and invest in our communities for generations to come. 
  
Over the next five years, we’ll be working across all nine of our regions. One of the first areas identified for 
renewal is in Warwickshire, specifically within the Preston Bagot, Pinley Green, and Lowsonford area, where 
the existing mains have been showing signs of age and causing bursts and supply issues. 
  
We understand that this work may cause disruption, particularly due to necessary road closures, so we wanted 
to share the detail with you. 
  
Project Timeline & Locations: 
We’ll begin at the Pinley Green junction on Monday 11 August 2025, working our way along Pinley Green to 
Holly Head Farm, then onto Holywell, and finishing at the High Cross/Back Lane junction by February 2026. 
This work will be carried out under a rolling road closure, meaning once a section is complete, the team will 
move on to the next. 
  
Following this, we’ll continue work in the area on the following roads (please see the attached map for 
details): 

Road Name Traffic Management 

Back Lane Rolling Road Closure 

Narrow Lane / New Road Rolling Road Closure 

Lapworth Street Rolling Road Closure 

Rookery Lane / Preston Fields Rd Rolling Road Closure 

Henley Road Rolling Road Closure 

Edge Lane / Preston Road Rolling Road Closure 

  
Community Engagement: 
We want to ensure all residents have the opportunity to ask questions and share any concerns. To support 
this, we’re hosting a community drop-in session at Lowsonford Village Hall on Monday 28 July, from 4:00pm 
to 6:30pm. 
  
For those unable to attend in person, we’re also offering two digital drop-in sessions on Thursday 31 July: 

• 12:00pm – 1:00pm 

• 5:00pm – 6:00pm 
  
Letters and emails have been sent to residents with full details and invitations to these events. 
  
If you’d like more information or wish to attend one of the digital sessions, please let me know and I’ll add 
your name to the list. You’re also very welcome to join us in person on the 28th. 
  
I look forward to hearing from you. 
  
Gracie Lazenby 
Community Liaison Officer 
CE Mains Renewal Community Liaison 
My mobile: 07977141354 
Gracie.Lazenby@severntrent.co.uk 
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